

## From AFS *Home and School*

Summer 2018

Dear Lower School Families,

Welcome to the 2018-19 school year at Abington Friends School! We hope everyone is having a lovely summer and is looking forward to another amazing school year.

On behalf of the Home and School Association, we, the Lower School Clerks, are excited to partner with all of you to make Lower School as inclusive and supportive for the adults as it is for the children. As Lower School Clerks, we help build community among families by planning events that bring us together in celebration, service and fun. We serve as liaisons among our families, faculty and administration to help new and returning families transition to a new school, a new grade or just help you find answers to your questions.

Events are planned throughout the school year and we depend on you to get involved and help in any way you can to make these events successful. Robust family participation and a strong desire to know other families is one of the many reasons AFS has such a cohesive sense of community. If you have questions or wonder how to get more involved, please ask. We are here for you!

In addition to coordinating and keeping you informed of Home and School events, we are here to answer any questions you may have. No question, thought or idea is too small or trivial. You should feel free to contact any of us. The Lower School Lead Clerks and Grade Level Clerks are listed on the other side of this letter, along with their contact information.

We look forward to seeing you at orientation on Tuesday, September 4 when we can all put names to faces, pick up a calendar of events and enjoy a cold treat. Here's to working together to make the 2018-19 school year our best year yet!

Sincerely, Your Lower School Clerks

# LOWER SCHOOL CLERKS 2018-19

#### **ALL SCHOOL**

All School Clerk David Berman david@cohenberman.com
All School Clerk Loyda Camacho camacholoyda@gmail.com

#### LOWER SCHOOL

Lead Clerk Amanda Hirsch vandusena@yahoo.com Lead Clerk Daniel Woodlin danielwoodlin@gmail.com EC Mary Zamparini maryinthewind@gmail.com EC Vinola Vincent vinolavincent@gmail.com EC Kenniah Chestnut Msjd2004@gmail.com EC Michelle McKiernan michellemckiernan@gmail.com japac0319@gmail.com Kindergarten Mel Pacheco Grade 1 Rachael Berman rlshapiro1@gmail.com Grade 2 Jason Holloway holloway.ja@gmail.com Grade 2 Jason Delp jasonmdelp@gmail.com Grade 3 Maureen Hayes maureenannehayes@gmail.com Grade 3 April Byrd ambyrd1@gmail.com Grade 4 fionakyck@gmail.com Fiona Kyck Grade 4 **Amy Widestrom** amy.widestrom@gmail.com Grade 4 Anne Martin anne.martin11276@gmail.com

Rebecca Horn

### **COMMITTEES**

Service & Appreciation

All Voices Family Alliance Clerk All Voices Family Alliance Clerk	Nica Waters Fleming April Velez	nwatersfleming@gmail.com aprilvelez527@gmail.com
Community Care Clerk Community Care Clerk	Stacey Jacobson Monica Gibson	mom2drewhalle@yahoo.com 1bzbzmom@gmail.com
EcoFest Clerk EcoFest Clerk	Fiona Kyck Betsy Madway	fionakyck@gmail.com betsymadway@gmail.com

rebeccabhorn@gmail.com